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Greetings Folks, 

 The holiday season  is upon us even if the weather hasn't turned win-
tery yet.  No problem, it will soon enough. 

 Let me express my thanks to our outgoing officers and board mem-
bers for your dedication and service, and welcome to our newly elected 
officers and board members.  Thank you for coming forward to keep 
Wayne Drumlins a viable club.  That being said, we still need a staff to 
organize and set up the car show next August.  I know that seems like 
a long way off but there is a lot of behind the scenes work that takes 
time and is vital to the success of the show.  

To those of you who have or are getting ready to head south for the 
winter, I am sure there will be interesting shows, flea markets, and per-
haps an opportunity to bring home a new old ride.  Safe travels and we 
look forward to your return next spring.  For the rest of us, don't forget 
our December get together will be Sunday, December 6th at the Clifton 
Springs Nursing home.  Remember your small gifts and some cookies 
to share.  There will not be any gathering at the Phelps Community 
Center this month. 

 Speaking of the Community Center, our next meeting there will be 
February 17th, our usual third Wednesday, weather permitting.  Let's 
hope we don't get another last minute  storm like we did last year. 

Enjoy your holiday season and stay safe.            

  Dick Stearns 
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The Wayne Drumlins Antique Auto Region 
The purpose of this Region shall be to supplement the activities of the 
Antique Automobile Club of America and to provide mutual enjoyment 

for members 
 

2015 / 2016 UPCOMING EVENTS 
  
Dec  6  Holiday Gathering at Clifton Springs Nursing Home(3rd floor)     2:00PM 
   Bring cookies to share with the residents and your gifts 
 
Feb 17 Monthly meeting at Phelps Community Center           7:30PM 
   (refreshments served at 7pm) 
 
Feb 21 Breakfast at the Elks Club, Niagara St. Canandaigua               8:30AM 
 
Mar 16 Monthly meeting at Phelps Community Center                7:30PM 
   (refreshments served at 7pm) 
 
Mar 19 Ladies Luncheon at Schooners, Lakeshore Dr. Canandaigua        Noon 

 

Buy, Sell and Trade 
 

For Sale:  1942 Chevrolet 1-1/2ton truck 
with stake rack body.  It has 15,000 miles, 
never had any rust, runs great, passed NY 
Inspection last week.  Price is $12,000 firm.  
Must see.  Stanley Herdman 502 Pierson 
Ave., NY  14513.  Phone 315-331-4045 

 
For Sale:  1965 GMC 250 6 cylinder en-

gine complete with 4 speed transmission.  
$400. Contact Pete Empson 315-521-0762 
 
For Sale:  1930 4door Sedan.  All there 

but needs assembly.  Contact Dave Dorf. 
 
For Sale:  Federal Truck –year unknown, 

not complete.  Contact Dave Dorf  

 
Membership 

 
Hank will be revising the roster in anticipa-
tion of 2016.  If you have vehicles to add or 
delete from the current roster please let 
Hank know as soon as possible as well as 
any address changes.   
Your AACA dues are currently due as well 
as Wayne Drumlin dues.  

 
 

 
 
 

Happy Birthday to: 
Bev Good       12/1 

Sue Bernardo      12/16 
Don Combes      12/30 

 
Isabel Potter      1/3 
Betty Reilly      1/12 
Dave Lentz     1/12 
Jim Berry       1/13 
Jim Duffy      1/16 

Donna Goellner 1/22 

 
 
 
 

Happy Anniversary to: 
Anne & Carl Rapp      12/13 

Nancy & Charlie Bauder  1/11 

 
2016 

Please remember your non-perishable food 
items for our local food cupboard.  They are 
grateful for whatever you can bring. 



NOVEMBER 2015 MINUTES 
 
The November 11, 2015 meeting was held at the 
Marion Masonic Lodge. We had our Ham Dinner 
with many various dishes that were brought by 
the members.  Amy Ressue cooked the ham.  
The meeting was opened at 6:45PM by our 
President Dick Stearns and began with the 
Pledge of Allegiance to our flag.  30 members 
were present. 
 
SECRETARY'S REPORT – Donna Goellner 
read the October minutes taken by Rusty Smith 
as they did not get into the November Headliner 
in time.  A motion was made by Dave Dorf to ac-
cept the minutes. Seconded by Stan Herdman.  
Motion carried. 
 
TREASURER'S REPORT - Brenda Stearns, 
Treasurer, reported that she had just received 
the bank statement and didn't have a formal re-
port, but stated that we had lots of money in the 
accounts.  Motion made by Joel Neil to accept 
the report.  Seconded by Stan Herdman.  Motion 
carried. 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTOR'S REPORT - Matt Ca-
navan didn't have anything to report at this time, 
but stated that the Website was up to date. 
 
SHOW COMMITTEE - George is now in Florida.  
President Dick Stearns did bring up that it has 
been discussed to add one more class to the car 
show.  It would be for members only, exempt 
from President and Best of Show and members 
would not be able to vote on the cars.    This 
may help to get more members interested.  He 
will submit the ideas to George.  He also pre-
sented the new dash plaque for next year's 
show.   
 
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE - Hank Goellner, 
Chairman, is taking dues for next year.  Let him 
know of any corrections or additions in the roster 
as he is trying to finalize it for next year. 
 
CONCERNS FOR MEMBERS AND ANY COR-
RESPONDENCES RECEIVED - Dick Weis is in 
the hospital and they have not left yet for Florida. 
 
BUY SELL OR TRADE - None 
 
OLD BUSINESS - None 
 

NEW BUSINESS – President Dick Stearns re-
ported on a book that you can order called “Car 
Crazy”.  He also read a letter from AACA about a 
National contest to get membership up. A nearby 
AACA region has a campaign that has resulted 
in them taking in many new members.  He then 
presented Jean and Pete Empson with a Retire-
ment Award plaque for their years of service do-
ing the Headliner.  
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
We will be getting together on Sunday, Decem-
ber 6

th
 at the Clifton Springs Nursing Home 3

rd
 

floor at 2:00PM.  Jean Empson has tags for gifts 
that was passed around after the meeting. Mo-
tion made by Rita Canavan and seconded by 
Pete Empson to give the Seneca Soundwaves, 
who will be entertaining us, $100.00.  Motion car-
ried.  Bring a dozen cookies. 
 
President Dick Stearns thanked Amy Ressue for 
preparing the ham for dinner tonight. 
 
The next meeting will be the third Wednesday in 
February 2016 to be held at Phelps Community 
Center.  Refreshments to be decided later. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:10PM by a mo-
tion from Rita Canavan and seconded by Dave 
Dorf. 
 
The next order of business was Election of Offic-
ers conducted by Pete Empson at 7:10PM. 
 
President - Dick Stearns 
Vice President - Pete Empson 
Treasurer - Rita Canavan 
Secretary - Donna Goellner 
2 Year Board Member - Carl Rapp 
2 Year Board Member - Gerald Burnham 
 
The Secretary cast one unanimous vote for each 
officer. 
 
Matt Canavan presented Dick Stearns the Presi-
dent's Award Trophy. 
 
Brenda Stearns will be taking over for the Head-
liner. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Donna Goellner, Secretary 



Where in the World Are the AACA Members 
By Stacy Zimmerman, Speedster Editor   
 
In between helping with membership renewals 
and answering questions from potential adver-
tisers regarding our membership, it got me 
thinking... I wonder which states have the 
most AACA members? Do we have members 
in all 50 states? Besides the U.S., which coun-
tries have the most members? Where in the 
world are AACA members? So, I asked for 
current membership reports and started sort-
ing and calculating and comparing numbers. 
Here's what I discovered:  
 
Total Current AACA Memberships: 32,993*  
 
AACA members can be found in all 50 states 
in the U.S., plus the District of Columbia, Puer-
to Rico and the Virgin Islands. Did you know 
that we have over 200 memberships in Alas-
ka? And almost 200 memberships in Puerto 
Rico!  
The top 10 states where you can find the larg-
est number of AACA memberships are: 

1. PA  6122  6.  NJ  1589 

2. NY  2733  7.  CA  1359 

3. FL  2644  8.  OH  1234 

4. VA  1666  9.  MD  1192 

5. NC  1607  10. TX  1020 

Regarding foreign memberships, our neighbor 
to the north wins by a landslide. The top 5 
countries (other than the U.S.) with the most 
AACA memberships are: 

 
1.  Canada  462 

2. Australia    38 

3. Costa Rica   30 

4. England     22 

5. New Zealand    18 

So, I guess the simple answer to my question 
is  

that AACA members are EVERYWHERE 

*As of 10-22-15. These numbers represent 
actual AACA membership records. AACA has 
several types of memberships including indi-
vidual and joint. Because the majority of our 
memberships are joint, we feel comfortable 
stating that our total number of members is 
around 60,000.  

_______________________ 

 
 

 

 

 

Dick Weis entered into eternal rest on Friday, 
November 13, 2015.  Dick was a 50 year 
member of AACA and a charter member of 
Wayne Drumlins Antique Auto Region.  Dick 
loved restoring antique automobiles, brass 
lamps and horns and he had an extensive col-
lection of each.  Dick and his wife Allie spent 
many years traveling to the Hershey Fall Meet 
to sell his restored lamps and horns to people 
from all over the world,  Dick will be missed by 
all those who knew him. 

————————————- 

Message from Vice-President 

The dash plaques for our 2016 Car Show 
have been received.   

If you have an idea for our 2016 Calendar, 
please let me know.  Looking for activities, day 
trips, garages to visit, car shows, points of in-
terest and/or speakers for our meetings.  Need 
your help for a successful year.  This is your 
club.                                           

        Pete 



Northeast Rally Club 

Rally Round the Erie Canal 2016 

May 13-15, 2016 

The Northeast Rally Club is proud to an-
nounce that their annual spring rally will take 
place in Fairport, NY.  During the 2012 Great 
Race, this village on the Erie Canal was voted 
best lunch stop by drivers and navigators.  
Come see what Fairport has to offer and why 
it is “one of the best 100 places to live”. 

Dates of the spring rally are May 13-15, 2016.  
This includes a fun run Friday followed by 
competition Saturday and Sunday.  The rally 
will consist of routes through the beautiful Fin-
ger Lakes region of New York State and will 
include a stop at Three Brothers Winery in 
Geneva, NY.  Lunch Saturday will be hosted 
by Great Race Veterans John and Scott Hud-
son, in Baldwinsville, NY. 

The field for this rally will be limited to 50 
cars.  A deposit of $200 is required to 
hold your spot for the 2016 Rally Round the 
Erie Canal.  This will be half of your $400 rally 
weekend fee that is due by March 2016.  This 
does not include hotel accommodations.  The 
host hotel is the Hampton Inn and Suites in 
Victor NY.  The rooms will have to be booked 
no later that 30 days prior to the event; other-
wise we cannot guarantee a room at the 
Northeast Rally Club rates.  The details on 
contacting the host hotel is included in your 
application for the event. 

For this weekend rally old cars are encour-
aged but not required, you can run whatever 
you prefer.  Your final daily score will be age 
factor adjusted for the year of your vehicle, 
the older the car the better the factored final 
score.  There are three divisions: Pro, SOP, 
and Rookie.  Pro’s will use a timewise rally 
speedometer, SOP is “seat of the pants” 
where you will use the stock speedometer in 
your vehicle and Rookie class is for anyone 
that has not competed in a Northeast Rally 
Club event.  For all rules and Regulations 
please visit the Northeast Rally Club website 

at www.northeastrallyclub.com. 

As a tradition with the Northeast Rally Club, a 
silent auction will be held to benefit a local 
charity or organization.  Please remember to 
bring something nice to donate to help raise 
funds. 

We hope that you can attend the 1st annual 
Rally Round the Erie Canal! Thank you for 
your interest. 

   Howard Sharp                     
   sharps29@frontiernet.net 

Presentation of the President’s trophy by Matt 
Canavan, BOD Chairperson to Dick Stearns,  

Jean and Pete Empson were presented with 
an Appreciation Award for publishing the 
“Headliner” for the past 8 years by Dick 
Stearns and the Wayne Drumlin membership. 
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